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1. Purpose of the report (that is, the decision required)  

That Members approve the report and recommendations of the review, as outlined in the 
attached report.  

 

2. State link(s) with Council Plan Priorities and actions and /or other Strategies: 

2.1   Priorities: to create a Better Haringey: cleaner, greener and safer 
 
2.2  Sustainable Community Strategy 2007 – 2016 with People at the heart of change where 

Haringey will: 

• have an environmentally sustainable future  

• have economic vitality and prosperity shared by all  

• be safer for all  
 

3. Recommendations 

3.1   That the report and its recommendations be approved and referred to Cabinet for a 
response.  

 
 
4. Reason for recommendation(s)  
4.1 Please refer to the scrutiny review report (attached)   

 
5. Other options considered  
5.1 Please refer to the scrutiny review report (attached)   
 
 

6.     Chief Financial Officer Comments 

 



6.1    To follow. 
 

7.     Head of Legal Services Comments 

7.1    The report has been considered and the legal aspects appear comprehensively outlined 
in the body of the report. 
            

8. Head of Procurement Comments   N/A 

9.      Consultation  

9.1   As part of the scrutiny review process key stakeholders were invited to an evidence 
gathering session (held in November 2010).  Contributors at this session included 
include local licensing and planning officers, the Gambling Commission, betting shop 
operators, the Metropolitan Police and GamCare. 

 
9.2   Local residents, community groups, residents associations and local businesses were 

also invited to attend a separate evidence gathering session (also held in November 
2010) which provided an opportunity to describe how the clustering of betting shops 
impacts on local areas and on local communities.   

 
9.3  The panel also undertook a site visit to where betting shops clustered.  The visit offered 

the opportunity experiences gambling premises first hand, the opportunity to talk to 
staff and users of local betting shops. A focus group was held with betting shop staff. 

 

10. Service Financial Comments 

10.1  The establishment of a Responsible Gambling Premises Scheme is not a statutory 
function and therefore is not a current service priority.  Although elements of such a 
scheme may be deliverable within existing budgets, additional resources would be 
required if this to be prioritised within the current work programme.  

 
10.2 There would be significant resource implications of an Article 4 Direction if this process 

was to be pursued locally (£10-20K).  In respect of planning policy developments 
recommended within the review, these would require additional officer time and 
resources to implement within the current work programme. 

  
10.3 With the exception of the above, it is anticipated that the recommendations contained 

within this report can be met within existing budgets and resources.  
 
 

11.    Use of appendices /Tables and photographs 

11.1    All appendices, tables and references are listed in the main body of the report. 
 

12.   Equalities and community cohesion 

12.1  Equalities and community cohesion issues have been discussed throughout the 
(attached) report. 



 

13. Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 

§ References to sourced information are included within the body of the report. 
 

 


